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September CCHPC Minutes  

Those in attendance include Char and Brian Schubauer, Carrie and Burt Smith, Laura Hardesty, Tori and 

Rick Adams, April Ostransky, Barry Froistad, Kelly Novotny, Lauren Willis, Jerry Shada, Carrie Fitl, Fran 

Roemer, Jay Butterfield, Rich Wolf and Jonna Sipp 

Meeting was called to order at 7:31 pm 

Minutes for August was read and approved 

Treasure report- Checking has 5,010.60     Pinnacle bank-$300   Savings-$10,709.93 

Checks still out- $270 Dybdal Family   Larry Hardesty $200 (for mowing) 

Kelly Novotny and Fran Roemer payed their Buckle sponsorship.  Lauren Willis still needs to pay hers and 

the other 2 sponsors.  

$2,500 needs to be in checking account to make the tractor payments over the winter months. 

Playday Report- Char said the last show was small but there was a lot of entries in every class. 

5-D Barrels report-  Make up date for the make-up date will be Tuesday Sept, 13th.  But might be rained 

out.  Kelly and Lauren will work on a solution to get this made up.   Fall Finale will be Sunday September 

18th.  This also maybe rained out.   Looking into LEC but they are booked up for this Sunday.  If we do 

find a date to hold it at LEC there will have to be a $5 office fee. 

Roping Report- [ŀǎǘ ƻƴŜ ǿŀǎ ǎƳŀƭƭΦ  5Ŝō ²ŜƭŎƘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ŜƴŘ ǇǊƛȊŜ ŦŜŜΦ  Rich will be 

looking into how to handle this for the next roping events. 

Family/youth Rodeo report- The next one scheduled conflicts with Jr. High rodeo and Lauren has a 

sorting. Most of the families that come will be at the rodeo and the 2 chairpersons will not be there.  It 

was decided to postpone until a later date.   Also on prizes Lauren and Kelly will look into them.  If we 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƘƻƭŘ ŀƴȅ ƳƻǊŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴŀȅ ƴƻǘ Řƻ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƻƴƭȅ Řƻ н ǇƭŀŎƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ 

each age group. 

Tuesday Night ride report- Fran is looking into dates.  And she asks if there could be more volunteers to 

help check riders in. 

http://capitalcityhorseandpony.org/


Cook Shack Report- They are having fun meeting new people.  Also, everyone likes the price, quality and 

quantity of the food.   Mustards last stand hopes we keep them for next year! 

Youth Board Report- Kelly got the t-shirts ordered.  She will have a order form made up if anyone else 

would like to order t-shirts.   

Bathroom Report-Steve Rowell will be summiting the specks at the end of this month.  Laura will check if 

we can get an extension so we could start in the spring. Pending on if we get approved.  

WEB Page/Facebook- Burt says we are at over 10,000 hits on our Web page.  He is looking into maybe 

adding some adds for next year. 

New Business- Barry suggested next year we delicate a show to Levi Dybdal our young member that lost 

his battle to cancer on Labor Day.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:17 pm.  The Next meeting will be Monday October 3rd at 7:30 pm at the grounds 

Jonna Sipp Secetary       

For your reading enjoyment: 

 

 

 

 

Horses and Cows  



 

 

Playing with the cattle gives a lot of practical application to all of the body 
control drills that we do with our horses!  

With Richard Winters Horsemanship  

This summer we have been conducting horsemanship clinics at the V6 Ranch in Parkfield, 

California. The V6 is a working cattle ranch that enables our participants to get involved in some 

practical, hands on cattle working experiences. Even the most skeptical and timid riders go away 

thinking about how much fun and benefit there was in exposing their horses to cattle. I couldn't 

agree more. As I have helped countless riders in this experience over the years, I've seen some 

common reoccurring themes. 

 

Horses and cattle are a natural fit. Although Quarter Horses might be the breed of choice for 

serious cattle work, any breed can become acclimated to cattle and allow the rider to perform 

cattle handling tasks. 



 

 

I'm convinced that every horse can benefit and become a much more well rounded individual by 

being involved in cattle work. As they adjust and get comfortable to the noise, movement, and 

general commotion of cattle, horses become more self confident with what we are asking of 

them.  Horses begin to realize that there is a cow in front of them that wants to yield away and 

acquiesce to the horse's presence. Beginning to follow a cow around the arena becomes very 

empowering for a horse. Horses are natural followers. It's amazing how quickly you can turn 

their apprehension into curiosity. And then it's fun to watch their curiosity turn into confidence. 

It does not take a high-powered cow-bred horse to play these games and perform these simple 

tasks. 

 

One of the challenges for casual horseback riders is the fact that they don't have specific jobs to 

do with their horses. Without a specific job or task, riders tend to lack focus and direction with 

their horse. When you have a job to do, you tend to look up and begin to ride your horse with 

focus. You can't drive a car looking at the hood ornament and you can't ride your horse always 

looking down at their ears. Doing some simple cattle work helps riders have focus and ride their 

horses where they want them to go. It's encouraging to see riders stop worrying about what is 

going to happen and begin to be the leader their horse needs them to be. The horse and rider now 

have a focus and a job to perform. A lot of the micromanaging and nitpicking goes away and 

excuses are put aside. The horse's attitude improves and a better partnership is formed. 



 

 

Playing with the cattle also gives a lot of practical application to all of the body control drills that 

we do with our horses. Moving off of our leg, backing and moving the separate body parts of our 

horse become very relevant as we begin to move in and around cattle. This helps the horse and 

rider begin to see how relevant and important it is to master the many exercises and drills that 

otherwise seem unimportant. 

 

There are elements that need to be implemented, and safeguards put in place, to make this a 

positive experience. Going down on Saturday morning to the local team penning and rushing 

through the competition is not the right way to introduce your horse to a positive cattle-working 

experience. Horses need to be exposed to cattle in a quiet, controlled, and sensible way that will 

help build their confidence rather than shatter it. 

 

I insist that all of my riders spend some time warming up their horses adequately before we start 

to play with the cattle. That means performing whatever groundwork necessary. Then walk, trott, 

and lope until the horse is physically, mentally, and emotionally warmed up and ready for their 

extracurricular activity. 



 

 

Sometimes I will have a rider whose horse is very apprehensive about the cattle. I often have a 

"babysitter" horse and rider to go with them as they approach and walk-through the cattle. This 

support can make a huge difference for a horse that is not feeling very brave. 

 

I know it is difficult for many riders to find opportunities where they can expose their horses to 

cattle, in a positive environment. However, there are many clinics and workshops offered by 

capable instructors where your horse can be exposed and benefit from this fun activity. Almost 

without exception, every participant leaves our cattle working clinics saying how much fun they 

had and what a great confidence builder it was for both horse and rider. 

 

This summer I would encourage you to look for the right situation where you and your horse can 

get out and participate in a cattle -working experience. It's a great opportunity to continue your 

horse's education and bump up your own horsemanship game. 

 

Cheryl and Richard Winters  
Richard Winters Horsemanship  
115 Columbia Hill Court 
Reno, NV 89508 
(805) 504-5480 
WintersRanch.com 

 

 

 

http://www.wintersranch.com/

